TOWN OF WEBB LAKE

Burnett County, Wisconsin

Board Meeting – November 6, 2018 - 5:45 PM

Webb Lake Town Hall

MEETING OF THE ELECTORS

The meeting of the electors convened in open session at 5:45 PM with 16 voting members present.

Ben Keup made a motion to adopt the tax levy for 2019 in the amount of $324,338 and Don Sieford seconded it.  Motion carried with a voice vote of 16 yeses and 0 nos.

Sue Main made a motion to approve the 2019 budget in the amount of $580,000 and Ben Keup seconded it.  Motion carried with 16 yeses and 0 nos voice vote.

Greg Main made a motion to adjourn at 5:56 and John Kielkucki seconded it.  Meeting adjourned.

MONTHLY BOARD MEETING
The regular monthly board meeting was called to order by Chairman, Steve Austin at 6:00 PM at the Webb Lake Town Hall.  

The Pledge of Allegiance was  recited and roll call taken with everyone present.

VERIFICATION OF PUBLIC POSTINGS:  Gail  Keup, Clerk, stated the agendas were posted at least twenty-four hours before the meetings.

CHANGES TO ORDER OF AGENDA:  There were no changes made to the order of the agenda.

CORRESPONDENCE:  There was nothing in the correspondence for discussion.
MARK KRAUSE FROM WAGNER SURVEY:  Greg Main made a motion to approve the certified map of the Harrison property on Vaughn Park Road and John Kielkucki seconded it. Motion carried.  This consisted of combining an existing lot with the trapizoid lot with a total acerage of .67.
John Kielkucki made a motion to approve the certified map of the Mitchell property on S. Lost Lake Road and Greg Main seconded it.  Motion carried.  Mitchell is the new owner of the property.
Mark explained there have been some issues on the extension on Shore Line Drive with the problem being a conflict of ownership and boundaries.  The road was dedicated to the town and Mark has been searching for town history as to the actual roadway.  The issues are:  1) Title search added back in 1960 or 61, 2)the town may need to get our attorney involved to determine legal issues, 3)what do we need to do to make it work for us.    Greg Main felt we should contact Ryan Benson.  Mark Krause stated he would do so and explain the situation to him.  The town would still own 33 feet.
APPROVAL OF OCTOBER MINUTES:  Supervisor Main made a motion to approve the October  minutes as presented and Supervisor Kielkucki seconded it.  Motion carried.  
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APPROVAL OF CLERK'S BILL LISTING:  John Kielkucki made a motion to approve the October expenditures in the amount of $49,505.16  and Greg Main seconded it.  Motion carried.  Gail Keup asked Road Foreman Carl Meister if the check to Taylor Excavating was okay to mail as he was going to check on the amount and stated it was.

APPROVAL OF TREASURER'S REPORT:  John Kielkucki made a motion to approve the treasurer's report with an ending available balance of $319,773.54 and Greg Main seconded it.  Motion carried. 

NEW SIGN COST:  John Kielkucki made a motion to approve the construction of a new sign for the town hall in the amount of $2,569 and Greg Main seconded it.  Motion carried.

ROADS (CRYSTAL LAKE DRIVE), GRAVEL PURCHASE AND  LRIP GRANT FOR NEXT YEAR:  Greg Main said Crystal Lake Drive has not yet been presented to the town by Voyager Village.  Greg Main made a motion to purchase $10,000 worth of gravel for 2019 from Pope and John Kielkucki seconded it.  Motion carried.  Carl stated the blacktop would not be broken up on W. Adams Lake Road but would be graveled.  Greg stated the state would not let us change our grant this year from River Road to Myrick Lake Road.  The board will decide what road to apply on the grant for next year and it will be on the agenda in December for approval.

SNOWPLOWING PRIVATE ROADS:  The board decided to leave the price as is for this year.  Carl stated the people just needed to be sure limbs were trimmed so as not to do damage to the equipment.  This is stated on the form that needs to be filled out by the residents on the private roads.

CONTRACT WITH BUILDING INSPECTOR:  Greg Main made a motion to approve the contract with Dennis Quinn as building inspector for the year 2019 and John Kielkucki seconded it.  Motion carried.

APPOINTMENT OF NEW FIRE CHIEF:  Ben Keup explained that he was stepping down as Fire Chief due to health reasons and the fire department has chosen Mike Hemquist to fill that position.  Greg Main made a motion to approve the appointment of Mike Hemquist as Fire Chief and John Kielkucki seconded it. Motion carried.  The board thanked Ben for his years of service.  Ben stated the department would be audited this year to determine how our fire dues are being spent.

TREASURER BOND:  John Kielkucki made a motion to approve the bonding during tax time for the treasurer and Greg Main seconded it.  Motion carried.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:   There was a concern about ATV's going off Highway 77 down Deer Lake Road. 

John Kielkucki made a motion to adjourn and Greg Main seconded it.  Meeting adjourned at 6:44 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Gail Keup, Clerk

Town of Webb Lake
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